Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Tuesday, November 12, 2002

Present:
Bill Brennan, Irma Delson, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, George Keller, Kathy Meddaugh, Marilyn Sarff, Bill Wilkins

Absent:
Les Risser, Jean Peters

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the October 10, 2002 OSURA Board Meeting were approved as written with one correction.  Under the topic, OSURA Web Page, the sentence should read, “Les Dunnington reported that Claudia Painter has requested to leave the Board….”    

Treasurer’s Report:
The current balance in the OSURA account is $1,667.71.

Current Business:

· Accepting Claudia Painter’s Resignation:  It was moved and seconded that the Board accept Claudia Painter’s resignation from the OSURA Board.   The motion passed unanimously.   

· Confirm David Eiseman to the Board: In order to confirm a new member to the Board, it was necessary to suspend the bylaws.  The motion to suspend the bylaws was moved, seconded, and passed by the Board.  The Board then addressed the vacancy left on the Board from Claudia Painter’s resignation.  It was moved and seconded that the Board appoint David Eiseman.  The motion passed unanimously. 
· Fine Arts and Wine Tour: Bill Wilkins reported that feedback from this event has been positive—both halves worked well together.  He felt inviting and having the administrators present at the events was a plus too, and mentioned that OSURA should continue this practice for future events.  He also reported that “thank yous” have been sent from OSURA to the tour presenters.  The only glitch was that the shuttle driver was late and didn’t know the event location.  

· Approval of OSURA-ALL Document: After a long discussion in which details of the document were discussed, the Board agreed that Les Dunnington will incorporate the suggested changes, sign the document on behalf of the Board, and return it to the ALL Board.   By signing the document, OSURA and ALL agree to share each organization’s minutes.  Minutes from OSURA Board meetings for ALL’s files will be sent to Emery Castle via email.

· Management of Membership and Mailing Lists: Kathy Meddaugh reported that she has growing concerns about her ability to continue to respond to requests for the OSU retiree mailing list.  Specifically, ALL has recently made a request, and she feels compelled to consult the Director of Human Resources about how to proceed. She plans to contact Stephanie Jorgenson with ALL for more detail and to establish their future need for this information. The mechanics of how we should manage the OSURA membership mailing lists were tabled until the next meeting. 

· January Program: George Keller announced that he has had preliminary discussions with Lee Strandberg about presenting a program about pharmaceuticals that would be held in the later part of January.  Dr. Strandberg would like suggestions from the Board on possible topics to present.  The Board suggested the following general topics:

· Drugs that are commonly prescribe for older people.

· The Drug Industry: coping with the high cost of drugs.

· The efficacy of drugs that are advertised vs. the ones that are not advertised.

· Drugs produced from the sea.

The event will be held at the old Forest Research Lab building on Western Blvd.  Parking will be limited.  Attendees could park at the Foundation and be shuttled to the event.  Potential dates discussed were Jan. 22, and Jan. 23, 2003.  The consensus of the Board was that this event should be advertised to all retirees, not just to the members.  The notice should be mailed after Christmas in early January.  There was a brief discussion about the next issue of our newsletter. The consensus was that we should strive to mail the next newsletter just before the annual meeting, and that it should contain a program of events for next year.  The Board requested that George Keller present a slate of potential events for 2003 at the next meeting.

The Annual Meeting is scheduled for May 14, 2003 from 2:00 – 5:00 p.m. 

· Membership-Recruitment: 

Membership Cards:  The Board discussed the idea of providing membership cards to those who renew their membership next year.  Gale Hazel will provide a prototype for the next meeting.

Cooperative Recruitment Letter: Due to the lack of time, this topic was not discussed.

OSURA-ALL Co-Membership: Due to the lack of time, this topic was not discussed.

· OSURA Budget Development: Bill Wilkins reported that he is working with others to develop a business plan for the organization.
Other Business: 

· There was a consensus on the part of the Board to host a lunch for Les Risser, who will be leaving Oregon State University in January, to thank her for all that she has done on behalf of OSURA.  The Board requested that Gale Hazel contact Les R. and inquire about a date for a possible luncheon. Board members also agreed to individually donate $20 toward a gift.  Gale Hazel and Marilyn Sarff will look for a gift to be given to Les R. at the luncheon.

· Irma Delson reported that the International Fair, scheduled for Nov. 19th, would like help identifying volunteers to act as greeters at the event.  Bill Brennan volunteered to contact Leslie Lundborg in International Education Office for more detail.  Bill will contact OSURA members about this volunteer opportunity

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, January 7, 2003:  10:00 a.m.– noon, OSU Foundation,  Aquarium Room.

Meeting Adjourned: After no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 12 noon.

